

February 13, 2020

Tena Seeds, PE Site Manager NWRO Toxics Cleanup Program 3190 160th Ave. SE Bellevue, WA 98008-5452

RE: Request for extension to Determination of PLP Status Letter - 615 Dexter Ave N, Seattle

Dear Ms. Seeds:

The City of Seattle (City) received your letter dated January 15, 2020 regarding the preliminary determination of liability for the release of hazardous substances at the Seattle DOT Dexter parcel, 615 Dexter Avenue N. The City acknowledges that it is the current owner of the referenced property.

The City intends to respond to the determination of liability letter however would like to request an additional 30 days to respond. The extension would allow City staff to continue their review of related documents and submit an appropriate response based on their findings.

Sincerely,

Sam Zimbabwe

Director, Department of Transportation

cc:

Julius Rwamashongye, Seattle Department of Transportation Michael Cawrse, Seattle Department of Transportation Tad Shimazu, Seattle City Attorney's Office